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DIARY DATES 
OCTOBER  

26th Sports Day 

29th  Living Safely with Pets 

30th IELC TB Screening  

31st Halloween 

NOVEMBER 

2nd IELC TB Screening  

5th  Reception Transition 9-10am 

6th Melbourne Cup 

6-10th  Diwali 

9th Assembly   Y5 

12th Reception Transition 9-10:30am 

15-16th  Yr 6 & 7 Aquatics 

19th Reception Transition 9-11:30am 

23rd Assembly  - Y6 

26th Reception Transition 9-1:30pm 

30th Pupil Free Day 

DECEMBER 

7th Assembly R4 & R3 

11th Year 7 Graduation 

 JP Excursion 

12th Bowland Marion G1 G2 R2 

13th Yr 4-7 Noarlunga Leisure Centre 

14th Last day of Term 4 

 2pm Early Dismissal 

      SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

  PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions   

  OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm   

CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

Term 4  Week 1 

Principals Report 

Welcome back to Term 4!  It will 

be a busy term with students 

preparing for the end of year. We 

are going to ‘Celebrate 2018’ by 

having an Art show case with a 

picnic on the oval. Please keep an 

eye out for further information. 

Year 7’s will also be graduating 

with plans underway to make their 

night something special. 

Improvements 

W e  c o n t i n u e  t o  m a k e 

improvements around the school. 

New carpets were laid in the 

holidays in OSHC and the Drama 

area. This completes the 

refurbishment of the Blue Unit. 

We will continue to update other 

areas as funding is available.  

New School Signs 

You may have noticed that some of 

our new school signs have gone up 

on the gate and Blue Unit, showing 

our new and all inclusive logo. They 

look fresh and modern and gives 

the school a bit of an updated 

look. (see back page) 

Pupil Free Day 

This term’s Pupil Free Day will be 

Friday 30th November.  All staff 

will be attending a workshop to 

reflect on this year and prepare 

for next year with an emphasis on 

the department’s new School 

Improvement plan, which all 

schools need to do by the end of 

this year. 

Governing Council 

A reminder that the Governing 

Council meeting will be held on 

Tuesday 30th October at 6.45pm. 

Can all council members please 

attend. 

School Uniform 

Our new school uniform will be 

ready for parents to purchase 

soon. We will announce when they 

have arrived and provide more 

information about what is 

a v a i l a b l e . 

There will be 

a phase in year in 2019 with an 

expectation that in 2020 we will 

have transitioned completely to 

the new uniform. 

Hats 

Please remember: your child must 

wear a hat at school when outside 

in Term 4.  New hats can be 

purchased through the uniform 

shop or at the front office for 

$8.00. 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal -  Richard Maynard,   Deputy  Principal - Zoe Wecker                                 

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee  

Performing Arts – Term 4 

During term 4 all classes will become familiar with 

songs that will be performed at the end of year 

celebration on Wednesday 5th December. We will use 

different methods to teach them, across all year levels 

including singing, dancing and playing instruments.  We 

will also focus on oral language and presenting. 

 

New School Signs (being installed) 

State Soccer 

Children can improve 

their soccer skills, 

enjoy the game and 

d e v e l o p  s e l f -

awareness through 

this program. Our 

soccer programs are 

have an holistic 

approach with core 

values for children 

from R to 7. 
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Festival of Music 

On Tuesday September 25th we performed at the 

Festival of Music.  

We came to school at 8am and caught the train to 

the city to go to the Festival Theatre. At the 

Festival Theatre we practiced the songs we would be 

performing at the concert. When we finished the 

rehearsal we ate lunch at the River Torrens before 

we came back to school at 2pm.  

We arrived back at the Festival Theatre with our 

families at 6.20pm to get ready. Then they sorted us 

into our lines for the concert. Some of us were 

nervous to perform in front of a big audience, but 

some of us weren't because many other children 

performed with us.  

It was sometimes uncomfortable, but it was a good 

experience to perform and to learn the songs every 

Thursday.  

- Eva and Roxanne Y5 

G2 & G3 excursion to Hallett Cove Conservation Park 

Students of G2 & G3 visited Hallett Cove 

Conservation Park in September.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They observed and recorded the geological 

formations present at this site and discussed it’s 

unique landscape. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS DAY FRIDAY 26TH OCTOBER ! 

Sports Day is fast approaching and 

we look forward to a fun and action 

packed day! We are looking forward 

to parents, carers, grandparents, 

family and community members 

joining us.  

The fundraising committee will be offering items for 

sale at their baking stall and tea and coffee will be 

available also. Any donations for the baking stall will 

be greatly appreciated! 

Students are encouraged to dress in house colours:  

MARION, STURT, FLINDERS and 

MITCHELL. 

Remember, your child will need to have a hat, drink 

bottle and sun smart clothes! 

 

 

Technology – Term 4 

This term in Technology, we will be reviewing a 

number of skills that we have learnt through the 

year.  Students will also be developing skills by 

creating new projects using a number of different 

materials and techniques. 

 

 

Science – Term 4 

The Junior Primary years will be consolidating their 

understandings of how everyday objects can be 

changed and how materials can be combined to 

create a product that serves a specific purpose. 

Students will also continue to develop their 

experimental skills 

by conducting guided 

investigations. One 

investigation that 

the students will 

explore is paper 

m a r b l i n g .  

 

The Middle Primary years will be continuing their 

exploration of the states of matter, building upon 

their learning in term 3.  Students will be 

constructing a series of experiments to prolong the 

state of water changing from solid to liquid. Natural 

and processed materials will also resurface where 

the students will conduct experiments to test 

particular properties of each material. 

 

The Upper Primary years are 

continuing their knowledge of 

chemical and physical reactions. 

Students will explore whether 

certain reactions can be reversible or 

irreversible. Students will use their 

experimentation skills to explore substances to 

identify pure-substances within mixtures. 

 W&L Mobile Healthcare Services 

W&L Mobile Healthcare Services will be visiting our 

school in week 4 & 6 and is offering a bulk billed 

dental service for eligible children under the CDBS.  

To be eligible for fee dental treatment you or your 

child needs to be receiving one of the following: 

 Family Tax Benefit Part A 

 Parenting Payment 

 Double Orphan Pension 

 Carer Payment 

 Disability Support Pension 

 Special Benefit 

 Youth Allowance 

 Abstudy 

Notices have been sent home this week.  If your 

child qualifies for any of the benefits above and you 

would like them to be seen by this service, please 

complete the documentation and return to the front 

office as soon as possible. 

TB Screening—IELC students 

TB Screening will done at the school on Tuesday 

30th October and Friday 2nd November. 

UNIFORM SALE!!     SAVE $$$$$ 

The uniform shop has a number of items from the 

outgoing uniform range to be sold at half price!  

These items include dresses, shirts and culottes in 

checked print.  There are also some light blue polo’s 

and various black bottoms.  As we are phasing the  

new uniform in over the next 12 months, these can 

still be worn by students next year. A new navy hat 

or polo can be worn with the outgoing range to 

update the look. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Short sleeve polo’s    $20.50 now $10.00 

Girls summer check blouse   $32.50 now $16.00 

Girls summer check culottes  $30.50 now $15.00 

Girls summer check dress  $42.50 now $21.00 

 

Please see Jo for prices of other items available. 


